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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

As we come to the end of another term it is lovely to see the sun shining and once again a time to reflect on 
all of the achievements that your children have made. Whilst you may have voted yourself in yesterday’s 
European elections, we have also given our pupils the chance to have their say. We invited Tatton Spiller, 
from Simply Politics, to deliver two assemblies to the pupils explaining the democratic process and then 
staged our own elections. The pupils voted the Green Party in by a large margin – we will have to see how 
the real results go! It was also very good to welcome our MP, Sir Roger Gale, into the school for a visit. He 
was extremely impressed with the school, the site and the behaviour of the pupils and also enjoyed meeting 
our Head Boy and Girls for a question and answer session.   
We have also been active in the local community, with many of our talented young artists featuring in the 
display of art work at Sainsbury’s around the Easter weekend. It was very good to see so many Garlinge 
pupils mentioned and the standard of work was very high – congratulations to them all and to Miss Jenkins 
for all of her hard work in organising this.  
Finally, although this term has been less than five weeks long, there have been a huge amount of sporting 
tournaments and once again our pupils have been representing the school fantastically well, showing 
perseverance, skill and very sporting attitudes. Particular highlights from this term include winning the infant 
agility tournament and the rugby league, fielding three brilliant teams in the Thanet netball tournament and 
two excellent teams in the recent swimming gala, the largest team we have entered into this event for a long 
time. My thanks again go to all of the staff who are involved in making sport so successful at Garlinge.  
I would also like to take this opportunity to wish you all a very enjoyable and relaxing half term break and I 
look forward to seeing you back for our final term on Monday 3rd June.  
 

  
Mr J Williams 
Headteacher 

 
 
 

Nursery Open Day  
 
  Do you have a child aged 3?  
Come and visit us on Thursday 20th June between 10:00am-11:00am or 2:00pm-3:00pm. 
 Alternatively, call 01843 221877 to arrange a visit at any time. 
We look forward to showing you and your child around our wonderful Nursery. 
 

    
School Places   
There are currently morning and afternoon spaces available in our Nursery for children 
over the age of 3. These are free to all parents as part of the free 15 hours of early 
education entitlement. We have limited places available in some other year groups. If you 
are interested, please come and see our Admissions Officer, Mrs Brazier in the office.  
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Job Vacancy – Road Crossing Patrol 

We currently have a vacancy for an additional Road Crossing Patrol team member. We 
rely on the skills of our RCP staff to keep our children safe on their journey to and from 
school.  The start and finish times are 8:25am to 9:00am for the morning duty and 2:55pm 
to 3:30pm for the afternoon duty, 5 days a week, term time only (38 weeks per year). The 
pay is approximately £9.00 per hour. If you would like to apply please visit 
www.kent.gov.uk, click on JOBS and search number 19001972. 

 
 
Attendance 
Please may we remind all parents that children leaving before the end of the school day MUST be kept to a 
minimum and only under exceptional circumstances. Frequently, the end of the lesson is when the teacher 
re-caps and important information is given to the children. As your children’s education is a priority, any 
appointments should, wherever possible, be made outside of school time. In the event of this not being 
possible, we would like to request that both the class teacher and school office are notified as soon as 
possible prior to the appointment and a copy of an appointment card or hospital letter be brought in as 
evidence. If a sibling is removed due to a medical appointment that is not their own, this may be recorded as 
an unauthorised absence. Thank you for your co-operation. 
 
 
Punctuality Matters too! Missed minutes = missed learning = missed opportunities!  
5 minutes late every day for a year = 3 days of lost learning.  
15 minutes late every day for a year = 2 weeks of lost learning. 

 
 
Arts Week at Garlinge Primary School and Nursery 
Between 17th – 21st June, Garlinge Primary School will hold its annual Arts Week. The children will have lots of 
exciting opportunities to be creative in all aspects of the arts including: drama, music, dance and art and 
design linked to the topics PE and PHCSE. There will be workshops, presentations and visiting artists and 
sports people. Our school will also take part in ‘The Neal Foundation Competition’ (a charitable arts 
competition against other local schools) where the children’s work will be displayed throughout the school 
and shown to the judges at the beginning of July. Wish us luck! 
 
 
Rotary Art Competition 
A big well done to all the children whose work was chosen to be exhibited in the Rotary Art competition (My 
Special World) at Sainsbury’s at Westwood cross (April 22nd -28th). Their work was congratulated and some 
children achieved a special merit for their artistic flair.  
 
 
Police Community Support Officer Visit. 
On the 7th and 8th May, the children in Years 3 and 4 enjoyed an informative and exciting visit from 
two local PCSOs. During their visit, the children learnt about keeping safe in their local community 
and how to correctly use the emergency services. They also had a lot of fun trying on police 
uniform and even got to sit in a police car and activate the very loud siren! 
 

Coffee Morning 
We hold our Coffee and Conversation mornings every Thursday between 9:00am and 
10:15am in the ICT suite.      
Drop your children off and meet us in the KS1 playground.    

All parents, grandparents and carers are welcome.  

We look forward to seeing you there! 

Ali Gillatt (Family Liaison Officer) and Ewa Farrall (Minority Ethnic Outreach Worker)  
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PTFA Summer Fair   
    The PTFA will be holding their Summer Fair on Saturday 29th June 1:00pm – 4:00pm 
 There will be lots of stalls, entertainment and a wide range of activities! 
     Come along and help the school to make it a record- breaking Summer Fair!! 

Thank you so much to all who have volunteered their time at the fair, however we still need more helpers 
please. Mums, Dads, carers, grandparents….please get in touch ASAP if you can help! Please contact PTFA via 
their email address ptfa.garlinge@gmail.com if you are able to assist in any way. 

 

    Dates for your Diary 2019  

 
Friday 24th May  Last Day of Term 
 
Monday 27th – Friday 31st May TERM BREAK  
 
Monday 3rd June    Return to School  
  
Tuesday 4th June       Year 6 Group photographs         
    
Wednesday 5th June                               Year 3 Parent Workshop (2:00pm-3:00pm)   
 
Friday 14th June          Year 4 Parent Workshop (1:45pm-3:15pm)   
 
Monday 17th - Friday 21st June      Arts Week  
 
Monday 24th June - Tuesday 2nd July     Year 6 Bikeability training 
 
Monday 24th June        Year 1 Trip to Howletts Zoo (1A & 1B) 
 
Wednesday 26th June        Year 1 Trip to Howletts Zoo (1C & 1D) 
 
Saturday 29th June      PTFA Summer Fair (1:00pm -4:00pm) 
 
Tuesday 2nd July   Year 2 Wildwood Trip 
 
Wednesday 3rd July    Year 5 Trip to Howletts Zoo 
 
Thursday 4th July    Transition Day  
 
Thursday 11th July   Whole School Celebration Afternoon  
   3:30pm-6:00pm 
 
Monday 15th July       Year 6 Leavers Assembly –1:45pm  
   
Monday 15th July    Year 6 Leavers Disco  
 
Tuesday 16th & Wednesday 17th July    Year 6 Production 
 
Friday 19th July Last Day of Term 
 
Monday 22nd July   INSET DAY  
 
Tuesday 23rd July   INSET DAY  
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School Term Dates 
Please consider term time dates carefully when booking any holidays for the year. For a 
full list of term/holiday dates please see the school website calendar on 
www.garlingeprimary.co.uk or collect a paper copy from the school office. 

 

 Please take the time to either check in your child’s book bag each day or visit our website to be informed of 
any events and/or school news. For all diary dates please visit the EVENTS PAGE on our website 
www.garlingeprimary.co.uk.   
 
 

                                                
 

 
 

ALL NEWSLETTERS & INFORMATION ARE AVAILABLE ON OUR NEW SCHOOLWEBSITE 
www.garlingeprimary.co.uk & ON THE CAROUSEL BY THE SCHOOL OFFICE 
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